








The library board, staff, and I have worked 
with the community over the past year 
to create a new Strategic Plan for our 
library, which begins now in 2018. The 
new plan can be found on our website at: 
https://orionlibrary.org/strategic-plan 
and I encourage you to check it out. In 
the plan, we identify 4 new focus areas 
for the upcoming three years: Exceptional 
Resources, Community Awareness, Customer Satisfaction, and Easy & 
Convenient Library Access. We have identified some ways to reach our 
goals with these focus areas. But as always, if you have any suggestions 
for us, please reach out to me directly, kknox@orionlibrary.org or 
248.693.3000 x305.

We have continued to work on keeping our technology up-to-date. We 
recently upgraded our online catalog, and we hope you find it easier to 
use on any device. Search at catalog.orionlibrary.org and let us know 
what you think! We are also working on upgrades for our self-checkout 
systems, which will add some new features that we think you will find 
helpful. Last year, the Friends of the Library raised $10,000 from their 
Passport to Spring: A Visit to Poland. We used that money to upgrade the 
technology in the Teen Room. So if you know of teens in the area, send 
them in to check it out!

Finally, speaking of our Friends of the Library, our 2018 Passport to 
Spring will be a celebration of Greece! It will be on Saturday, April 21, so 
please mark your calendars and plan to come to your library for a night of 
fun. If you are interested in helping out the Friends at all with their efforts 
to raise money for the library, please let me know.

In closing, take a close look at all the activities in this newsletter. We work 
hard to provide the Orion community with quality materials, programs, 
and services, and we are here for you. Looking forward to seeing you at 
the library soon!

				              Karen Knox

Library Wishlist 
Don’t forget to check out our Library 
Wishlist.  This online webpage lists 
some of the many things that the 
library would like to purchase, but 
they are beyond the scope of our 
budget. If any of the items on the list 
are of interest to you, perhaps you 
could donate to the cause. Donating 
is easy and can be done right online. 
You can check out our Wishlist at orionlibrary.org/
library-wishlist. Thanks to all who have donated!

Give a Special Day
Let us celebrate a 
special day with a 
loved one!  The Orion 
Township Public 
Library is offering 
you the opportunity 
to purchase a special 
day for someone in 
honor of a birthday, 

anniversary, retirement, etc.  All proceeds will benefit 
library programming.  For $50, the VIP will be featured 
on the library lobby TV and on the library website and 
Facebook pages.  For $100, the VIP will be featured on 
the library lobby TV, the library website and Facebook 
pages, the digital road sign, and a poster will be created 
and displayed in the lobby of the library for the day 
chosen. For more details contact Becky at bbolin@
orionlibrary.org.

From the Director

2018 Blood Drive Dates
Thursday, March 15, 9:30a-6:30p
Thursday, June 7, 9:30a-6:30p
Thursday, September 27, 9:30a-6:30p
Monday, December 10, 9:30a-6:30p
Since September of 2000 the library 
has had 49 blood drives and collected 
1,825 pints of blood! Life’s a gift. 
Give more of it. Donate blood. 
Sign-up online at redcrossblood.org, 
sponsor code: orionlibrary, or call 
1.800.733.2767.
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In Memory of Gina Bucalo-Crowther
Outreach Services 
Coordinator @ OTPL
who lost her battle with 
cancer on October 30, 2017.
We hope her memory lives 
on here at the library!

Safety Reminders
Please keep a close eye 
on your children when 
crossing the parking 
lot at the library. No 
parking is allowed in the 
circle/fire lane in front of 
the library.

Lost & Found
Missing something?? 
Ask at the Customer 
Service Desk in the main 
lobby for items such as 
keys, thumb drives, scan 
disks, and other items.
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Winter Gently Used 
Book Sale 
Do you like to curl up with a good book 
on those chilly winter days? You won’t 
want to miss the Friends of the Library 
gently used book sale Tuesday, January 
23-Saturday, January 27, where you can 
stock up on great books for your winter 
reading list!

Tuesday, January 23
Friends Members Only 
(Membership will be available for purchase at the door)

Wednesday, January 24
Open to the General Public

Thursday, January 25
Open to the General Public

Friday, January 26 
Open to the General Public
All Books Half Off

Saturday, January 27
Open to the Public 
$5 bag day (fill a bag supplied by the Friends for $5)
 
Do you have a book to donate? Gently used book 
donations are accepted all year long in the bins 
against the wall by the Twice Told Tales shelves in 
the lobby of the library. Please, no encyclopedias, 
VHS tapes or old textbooks.
 
If you would like to help with the book sale, please 
reach out to the Friends at otpl.friends@gmail.com 
or orionlibrary.org/friends. We especially need help 
with set up before and tear down after the book 
sale.

10:00a – 8:30p 

10:00a – 8:30p 

10:00a – 8:30p 

10:00a – 4:30p

10:00a – 2:00p

Passport to Spring 2018
We’re going to Greece! Mark your calendar for the 
evening of Saturday, April 21, 2018, to join your Friends 
of the Library and our community as we travel to the 
Hellenic Republic ... right in our own library ... to enjoy 
the history, culture, beauty, entertainment and tastes of 
Passport to Spring: Greece. 

Passport to Spring has become such an important event for our Friends 
organization,” said Martha Wheeler, president of the 
Friends of the Orion Township Library. “It is a great way 
to celebrate and learn about an international destination 
and its culture, while at the same time showcasing 
our wonderful library to our community. We are so 
excited to be featuring Greece in 2018 for our sixth 
annual Passport to Spring event. What’s more, the funds raised will support 
key programming for our library that benefit our youth and other library 
patrons.” 
Ticket information is coming soon. If you would like to volunteer for the 
event, contact the Friends at otpl.friends@gmail.com or orionlibrary.org/
friends. If you or a local business have items you would be interested in 
donating for our basket auction during our Passport to Spring event, please 
reach out to the Friends to let us know.  

Friends of the Library
248.693.3000 Ext 350
otpl.friends@gmail.com
orionlibrary.org/friends
Follow us on Facebook for updates on special 
events:  Friends of Orion Township Library

Support the Friends by Shopping!
You may be surprised to know you can support the library 
through your every day shopping. All you need to do is 
designate the Friends of the Orion Township Library as 
your charity of choice with your Amazon Smile & Kroger 
Rewards accounts. 

National Friends of the Library Week
The Friends of the Orion Township Library were 
honored with a Friends of the Library Week 
proclamation from the Charter Township of Orion 
at its board of trustees meeting on October, 16, 2017. Board 
members Martha Wheeler, Carla Tousley, Don Walker, 
Mary Duenow, Bob Bombach, Jan Thomas and library 

director Karen Knox 
were in attendance 
for the presentation 
by Orion Township 
Supervisor Chris Barnett 
and the board of trustees. 

Did You Know?
The Great Library of Alexandria (Egypt) was established by 
the Greeks around about 300 B.C. under King Prolemy??

Member Appreciation Reception
The Friends of the Library hosted its membership 
appreciation night at the library on October 17, 2017, with 
a visit and book signing by guest author Colette Dywasuk 
talking about her new book Sixth of Twelve. 
 
A native of Detroit, former resident of Lake Orion of 
37 years, graduate of the University of Michigan and 
Oakland University, Colette served in elected positions 
as treasurer of the Orion Township Library for four 
years and supervisor of the Charter Township of Orion 
from 1996-2000. She is the mother of five children, two 
deceased, and currently 

lives in Shelby Township with her husband 
of 55 years. 
 
Musical entertainment was provided by 
Allan and Donna Nahajewski, who are not 
only Lake Orion residents, but also library 
volunteers. 
 
Thank you to our retired board members - 
Diane Griffiths, Joseph (Pat) Belanger, and 
Christine Martinico!
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Karen Knox			   Director
Orion Township Library Board of Trustees
Mary Anne Thorndycraft		  President
Mary Pergeau			   Vice President
James Phillips			   Treasurer
Mike Luna			   Secretary
James Abramczyk			   Trustee
Bert Quinn			   Trustee

Friends of the Library Officers
Marty Wheeler			   President
Jan Thomas			   Vice President
Carla Tousley			   Treasurer
Bob Bambach			   Deputy Treasurer
Don Walker			   Secretary

Library Department Heads
Joyce Becker, ext. 302		  Administrative Assistant
Beth Sheridan, ext. 332		  Adult Services
Debra Refior, ext. 341		  Youth Services
Steve Saunders, ext. 334		  Information Technology
Mike Morris, ext. 312		  Maintenance
Shannon Schmidt, ext. 301		  Support Services

Main Library Hours
Monday-Thursday			   9:30a-9:00p
Friday & Saturday			   9:30a-5:00p

Orion Center Library Branch
1335 Joslyn Road, Lake Orion
248.391.0304
Monday-Friday			   10:00a-3:00p

Volume 34, No. 1
Published January, May and September
Becky Bolin, ext. 349		  Community Relations
				    Specialist

Donations & Memorials
In Memory of
June Rupert (Donor: Rick and Cherie Meyers)

General Donations
Holy Spokes (Osborne Family)
Patriot Week Foundation
James and Carol Bartunek

Wishlist Donations
Janice Allard
Susan Taft

In Honor of
Joshua & Isaac Blackman (Donor: Sheila Blackman)

Online Room Rental
Does your group or civic organization need a place to meet?  Why not meet at the 
Orion Township Public Library?  Sign up online at orionlibrary.org and click on 
“Using the Library”.  From there you can select “Meeting & Study Rooms” from 
the drop-down menu.  Once you make a reservation you will receive an email 
confirmation.  If you have any questions, call 248.693.3000.

**Materials Checked Out:  Include….Circ Checkouts, Self-Checkouts, Renewals, E-books, E-audiobooks, Hoopla, 
Orion Center Branch Checkouts, and Items borrowed from other libraries

Upcoming Library Closings
New Year’s:
Monday, January 1 

Easter:
Friday, March 30
Saturday, March 31 

Friends Gala:
Saturday, April 21 - Close at 2:00p 
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2016 Library Use Statistics
For the months January through October 2017
People coming into the library .......................................................................162,324
        Main Library..................159,242     Orion Branch...................................... 3,082 
**Materials checked out ...................................................................................398,195
No. youth programs ................................................................................................312
Youth and parents attending programs ............................................................9,474
Attendance school visits ThinkLink ...................................................................7,551
No. adult programs .................................................................................................457
Adults attending programs .................................................................................4,196
No. teen programs .....................................................................................................46
Teens attending programs ...................................................................................1,824
No. website visitors ..........................................................................................172,414
No. wireless users ...............................................................................................12,813
Library meeting room use ...................................................................................1,135


